
Flagler County District 22 Intergroup Minutes 

June 3, 2019 

Meeting opened with the Serenity Prayer at 6:30pm.  15 signed in.  12 voting representatives.   

Secretary Report – Shannon M.  

Christina volunteered to take the minutes for July’s meeting as I will be out of town.   

Motion made by Joanne P. to accept the minutes.  Seconded by Christina U..  Motion Passed.  

Treasurer Report – Amy P.  

Current working balance is   $2,354.42.  Total income is $622.75.  Total Expenses $246.14.           

Motion made by Christina U.  to approve the treasurer’s report. Seconded by Robert M..  Motion Passed. 

Motion made by Sandy P.to add the Secretary, Shannon M., and the Chairperson, Jim S., as signers on the 

District 22 Intergroup accounts at Intracoastal Bank.  Seconded by Richie K.  Motion Passed.   

Chairperson Remarks – Jim S.  

Committee Reports 

Literature - Michelle H.  Michelle not present.    

Where & When -Jim S.  Printed 750 copies for today.  

Promises - Barbara Z.  Promises will be printed for June, July, August   

Website - Robert M.  No issues, minor updates for schedule changes.  

AA Hotline - Fred Jim S. reached out to Fred, but was unable to reach him.  The hotline is currently 
being forwarded to Brian’s cellular phone, but he does not have the physical 
phone attached to the hotline number, which is currently in Richard’s name.  Jim 
S. to contact Richard about going to AT&T to port the number to a new District 
22 Intergroup account.  Need to make sure we have the capability to forward 
the hotline number in case the phone is lost.   

Special Events Deposit made at Hammock Community Center to reserve next year’s picnic.  
Saturday, April 25, 2020.    
 
Need chairpersons  for the Gratitude Dinner, Halloween Party, New Year’s Eve 
Party – please ask your groups.  Jim A. to contact St. Thomas Church to see if 
November 16, 2019 is available for the gratitude dinner.  St. Thomas seems to 
be the most economical and accommodating location to host us.   

Old Business  

New Business 

Tom B. announced that Stools and Bottles meets on Saturdays and is on the meeting list and on the website.   

District will be using the intergroup coolers for the District workshop this weekend.   

Next meeting Monday, July 1, 2019. 

Motion made by Renee P. to  close.  Seconded by Robert M. Motion Passed.   

Closed meeting with Lord’s Prayer.   


